Education HR Improvement Network

24 September 2010

Minutes

IN ATTENDANCE

Leonie Malvo



London Borough of Barking & Dagenham

Tony Lampert


London Borough of Barnet

Mark Nelson (Chair)


London Borough of Ealing

Jackie Bourchier (Minutes)

London Borough of Ealing

Andy Merryweather


London Borough of Ealing

Bev Banks



London Borough of Enfield

Alicia Wojtkowiak


London Borough of Greenwich

Olly Cochrane


London Borough of Hackney

Carmelina Tona


London Borough of Haringey

Janine Wynne


London Borough of Havering

Varsha Patel



London Borough of Islington

Bernadette McHugh


London Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

Val Butler



London Borough of Merton

Trevor Matthews


London Borough of Newham

Sheetal Gill



London Borough of Richmond

Joan Forrest



London Borough of Southwark

Cathy Brearley


London Borough of Sutton

Dawn Reilly



London Borough of Tower Hamlets

Alison Trehearn


London Borough of Wandsworth

Val Brown



London Borough of Westminster

Andy Inett



Local Government Employers

Debbie Carvalho


Local Government Employers

Lesley Elkins



Local Government Employers

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Frances Whitehead (Redbridge), Julie Chow and Pete Gaskin (Wandsworth), Karen White (Lewisham), Eileen Kashis (Bexley), Simon Pannell (London Councils) and Tony McDonald (Camden).

1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 24 June 2010 were agreed and noted.  

2. MATTERS ARISING

2.1 Vetting & Barring scheme – Still no new timings on this.  Carry on with existing arrrangements.  

3. LOCAL GOVERNMENT EMPLOYERS UPDATE (Andy Inett)

Andy reported that the new STPCD had now been published and included updated guidance on sections 3 and 4.  Despite lobbying, it has not been published in printed form.

Thank you to those who responded to the consultation.  Andy said that the LGE has not got as much involvement now with the government as they used to have.  

Andy reported on outstanding issues regarding the STPCD:-

I) Further discussions still need to be had on ‘safeguarding arrangements’ re SEN allowances.

II) The Secretary of State for Education did not accept the criteria  recommended by the Review Body for access to be paid on the leadership group.

III) During consultation on the 2010 draft Document, the Secretary of State had raised the prospect of increasing a cap on headteachers’ pay in line with the Prime Minister’s salary.  However, following further consideration, he decided that this issue should be considered by the Review Body, probably as part of a new remit to be given to them in October.

IV) The STRB would also be asked to make recommendations on teachers pay for the next two years, in light of the announcement of a pay freeze.  Will probably also look at other leadership pay structures.

NEOST will submit its own evidence to the review body.  It will be able to consult Local Authorities, although timescales will be tight.

Andy then spoke about other unresolved issues that are still outstanding:-

Rarely Cover –  Members of the HR Network did not consider that there was any need for further guidance on the implementation of rarely cover.  This was not currently high on schools’ agendas.

Performance Management/ Capability Procedures – The Secretary of State is keen to remove under performing teachers.  Need to come back on this.

Short notice supply teachers – the issue of roll-up holiday pay.  This has not been resolved. Need to come back on this.

Mark Nelson asked Andy if there were any updates to the Government’s approach to the STRB and the STPCD.  Andy said that the LGE will be launching a consultation process on the STPCD in early November, firstly by email, then followed by a series of meetings.  The Government will be open to fundamental changes to the STPCD.  There is still the issue regarding academies and free schools and how they will be managed.  The network said the disparity between teaching staff and support staff is a real issue.  Also too much flexibility will cause problems.

The Education Partnership has replaced WAMG.  It meets every two months for 3 hours.  The Schools Minister chairs it.

The main item for discussion when the Education Partnership last met, was about the abolition of the GTCE and what will still be needed when the GTCE goes.  The GTCE will probably carry on until March 2011.

Questions/area’s to think about:-

a) whether we still need to have a register of teachers.

b) Induction

c) Code of conduct

d) Their role in imposing disciplinary sanctions on teachers relating to conduct and competency issues.

4. LONDON COUNCILS REGIONAL UPDATE  (Simon Pannell)

In Simon’s absence, Mark Nelson reported on the key points that Simon had sent through to him.

Pay – no change to employer position on 2010/11.  Will not be applying the £250 to those earning less than £21k as per the Budget statement.  Employers refused to go to arbitration on this.  Employers will be arranging regional consultation events regarding 2011/12 pay negotiations for December/January.

Conditions of service reviews – many boroughs looking at reducing a range of conditions of service to save money and minimise redundancies – sick pay, car allowances, redundancy payments and premia rates are the most common ones being looked at.  It appears that no-one is looking to include school-based employees in any proposals.

SSSNB – I assume that LGE will pick up on this, but still waiting for a ministerial decision on whether to go ahead with the body.  Had been told decision would be made by mid September, but this hasn’t happened.  If they decide to press ahead the timetable will need to be reviewed, as all work stopped (e.g. JE testing, core contract) in early summer.

5. NJC SCHOOLS SUPPORT STAFF (Debbie Carvalho, LGE)

Debbie reported that there had been no formal or informal indication of whether the SSSNB would continue.  The work of the negotiating group was still on hold and LGE considered that in taking into account the move towards more freedom at school level, that it was perhaps unlikely that the Body would continue in its current form if it did continue to exist.  An executive meeting is scheduled for 12 October, although this was not a confirmed date.  The position with regards to equal pay reviews for school staff is that employers should cotinue to carry out reviews to protect themselves for the risk of equal pay challenges.

6. SUMMARY OF REQUESTS FROM INDIVIDUAL AUTHORITIES FOR         INFORMATION 

Debbie Williams at London Councils holds a spreadsheet detailing all the information requests.  Mark Nelson asked the Network if they were happy to share this information and they were.  Mark will ask Debbie Williams to circulate the information requests from the spreadsheet.  ACTION MN.

7.  BOROUGH ITEMS

Question

Is the provision of supplying the CWDC's accredited "Safer Recruitment" training a statutory responsibility of the local authority, or can it be included as part of the authorities "traded" services offering  (Learning Trust).

Response

LA’s provide the training in different ways.  It can be offered as part of ‘traded services’.  Typically where schools do not buy into HR Services, there is a charge made, although some LA’s also make a charge for schools who buy their services.

Question 

Can we ascertain what is happening across the network to medical questionnaires provided after job offer, in light of the Equalities Act (Haringey + Kensington & Chelsea).

Response - 

General discussion.  The LGE advice is considered good and Simon has circulated this.  Generally everyone has changed the process on application form and reference requests.  It appears that the main issue is not asking candidates for medical information before the appointment decision is made.
Questions

Who in the LA is responsible for getting the School workforce census return into the DfE portal and then checking and authorising it? (Trevor Matthews, Newham)

How are LA’s dealing with the School Workforce Census particularly those who have payroll and personnel records using SAP software? (Carmelina Tona, Haringey)

Response

General discussion.  Generally, Education/Schools HR provides a lead officer, but it is ’IT’ that does most of the work.

Andy Inett raised the issue as to whether the school census is considered over bureaucratic.

Question 

To Simon - the extent of concerns (if any) that came your way about the introduction of the new CRB form, as it caused all sorts of problems here in Ealing, especially with schools. (Mark Nelson, Ealing).

Response (via email)

Discussed CRB issue at Recruitment Managers network.  Clearly a problem for many boroughs and several complained formally.  Reality is that CRB got away with a lack of proper preparation for the transition and some initially very poor customer service – some boroughs indicated that a decent apology was given eventually.  Boroughs got on with the job of completing new forms and submitting them – in at least one case with a direct cost (i.e. bringing in a temp to do it), but there must have been some delays to appointments as a result.

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A number of queries were raised by colleagues. 

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 18 November 2010 (10am to 12.30pm).

PAGE  
5

